CLRC Legislative Committee
Monday, September 14, 2009

CLRC

3:45 PM

Present:
Scott Kushner, Lafayette Public Library; David Tiedemann, Syracuse University; Patricia Skelly, Oneida-Herkimer SLS; Dan Schabert, SUNY IT; Elizabeth Loftus, OCPL; Wanda Bruchis, Mid-York Library System; Penelope Klein, liaison, CLRC
Excused:
Bob Manning, OCPL
The meeting was called to order at 3:50 PM.

Action Items:
· Penelope 
· Talk to Cristina Pope and Rebecca Warren about possibly being legislative breakfast sites.
· Develop plan to create video.
· Contact Utica Public Library to find out who catered their breakfast in 2007.

· Contact Bob Manning about continuing on the committee.

· Create a release form.

· Pat

· Will create video once the photographs are available.
Minutes of January 26, 2009
The minutes were approved with a minor correction. Moved (Loftus)/S/Approved unanimously.
Agenda Items

· Legislative Breakfasts 2009
· The committee decided to focus on special libraries this year.  Possible locations include the new Family Resource Center at the Golisano Children’s Hospital, and the Masonic Medical Research Laboratory.  Penelope will contact both to gauge their interest.

· It was decided that the program would follow the usual schedule:

· 8:30 Breakfast and registration

· 9:00 Program

· 9:45 Q&A

· 10:00 Program ends.

· The committee will discuss actual breakfast choices once the locations are known.

· There was considerable discussion about the content of the program.  It was decided that we should let our library users speak for themselves this year.  CLRC will develop a set of questions to ask library patrons.  We will ask libraries to ask their patrons to answer the questions on cards, and then be photographed.  The photographs can be spliced together to create a video.  We will need to create a release form.  Pat Skelly and her staff will create the video. 
· Library Legislative Day 2010 
· There was consensus that the 2009 Legislative Day was very successful.  
· For 2010, the schedule will be the same:
· 6:00 a.m. Bus leaves CLRC parking lot
· 2:30 p.m. Bus leaves Albany.
· The schedule will include time to attend the rally, and for lunch.
· The training for Library Leaders was successful and should be continued.
· Committee Membership
· Scott Kushner will continue as committee chair until his term ends in 2010.

· All other committee members agreed to continue on the committee.  Penelope will contact Bob Manning to ask if he wishes to continue.
· Budget Cuts

· The Division of Budget is still holding over $41M in library funds, including MISP, HLSP, CCDA, and supplemental funds.  
· Penelope, Pat, and other system directors met with Senator Valesky on September 14 to ask for his help in having the funds released.
Meeting adjourned at 4:50 PM.  Moved(Skelly)/S/Approved unanimously.
Next Meeting:  October 6, 2009 at 3:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Penelope J.M. Klein
Executive Director
